
TOWN OF PALM BEACH 
Information for Town Council Meeting on: December 8, 2020 

 

TO: Mayor and Town Council 
 

VIA: Kirk W. Blouin, Town Manager 
 
VIA: Jane Le Clainche, CPA Finance Director 
 

FROM: Dean Mealy, CPPO Town Purchasing Manager 
 

RE: Resolution to Approve a Purchase Order to Orlando Freightliner in the Amount of 
$174,406 and a Project Budget of $184,000 to Purchase a Replacement Recycling 
Truck, Resolution No. 138-2020 

 
DATE: 25 November 2020 

 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION 

 

Town staff recommends that Town Council approve Resolution No. 138-2020 authorizing a 
purchase order to Orlando Freightliner in the amount of $174,406 and a project budget of $184,000 
to purchase a replacement recycling truck. 
 
WHY THIS PURCHASE IS REQUIRED NOW 

 

The existing Recycling Truck, asset number 9433, is four years past the original scheduled 
replacement schedule. The unit is a 2003 International with 182,000 miles. The vehicle has become 
a maintenance burden due to extensive down time.  
 
PURCHASING METHODLOGY 

 

Purchasing accessed the Florida Sherriff Association contract to secure pricing and approved 
supplier.  
 
The Florida Sherriff Contact was established to provide Florida Municipalities with best pricing 
by the volume in purchases state wide.    
 
FUNDING/FISCAL IMPACT 

 

Funding for the replacement vehicle will be from the Equipment Replacement Fund.  
 
PUBLIC WORKS REVIEW 

 

This item has been reviewed by the Public Works and approved as recommended. 
 
 

 



TOWN ATTORNEY REVIEW 

 

This format has been utilized by the Town in previous recommendations and was approved by the 
Town Attorney.  
 
 
Attachments 
 
cc: Paul Brazil, P.E., Public Works Director 

Eric Brown, P.E., Assistant Director of Public Works 
Chester Purves, Service Division Manager 
Duke Basha, Assistant Purchasing Manager 
Eric Shibley, CPPB, Senior Buyer 

   
 


